County Park Board Meeting December 3, 2024
	The board of County Park Commissioners met at 8:00 a.m. as set.  County Park Commissioners present were Troy Stein, Shannon Dieterle and Sandra Felchle.  Absent:  Roddy Schilling and Michael Axt  Others present:  Mark Gahner

	Vice-Chairman Troy Stein called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the previous meeting was read.  It was moved by County Park Commissioner Dieterle to approve the minutes as read, seconded by County Park Commissioner Felchle.  Upon roll call vote – Dieterle – yes, Felchle – yes, Axt – yes  Motion carried.

	Stein questioned the bill from A&G Const. for $800.00 for white fabric at the beach.  Stein stated Mike Axt donated personal black fabric.  Axt will be contacted further.

	Mark Gahner presented $500 donation to County Park for hay mowed around the outside of the County Park.  Gahner stated the GDCD can cut hay or if someone else is interested, at least hay should be cut every other year. Gahner was interested in purchasing the JD mower tractor. Gahner also stated he would be interested in helping Samantha Roubal mow at the County Park next season.  The JD mower tractor will need to be placed on bids.  The County Road Foreman will be contacted to move the JD mower tractor into the County shop to look it over for the winter months.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	The Auditor reported Premium Gutters has not completed the snow guards on the roof of the 4-H building yet.

	Stein stated he is resigning from the County Park Board, but would help with any projects at Hoffer Lake Recreation Area when needed.  An ad will be placed in the paper for a new County Park Board member.  Stein also suggested that the road foreman needs to know to place culverts lower in the ground.  The County Commissioners will talk to the engineers and get back to Stein.
	
	The following bills were approved and paid:

First District Health Unit, $255.00; VEC, $347.00; WM, $495.21; Ecolab Pest, $198.06;
Arlan’s Carpentry, $5,000.00; Mechanic’s Plus, $75.00;

	It was moved by County Park Commissioner Felchle to adjourn the meeting, seconded by County Park Commissioner Dieterle.  All voting “Aye” the motion carried.
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